
 

 

 

 
Over the weekend many of our families were involved or attended the Bowen 
River Rodeo. A great weekend was had by all. I would like to thank the parent 
volunteers who helped out during the rodeo to support the Bowen River 
Committee- your time and efforts were greatly appreciated. Thank you. 

On Monday we held our school Athletics Carnival with Mercy team coming out 
as the overall winner. Our Year 5/6 students took on their leadership duties 
well during the day and the cheering was fantastic. The personal efforts of our 
students during the day were exemplary and the good sportsmanship shown 
to one another during the events was heart warming to witness. I would like to 
say a huge thank you to the staff and parents who helped out during the day- 
your efforts were most appreciated and made the day run smoothly. The 
interschool carnival will be held this Friday the 13th June and I think, going on 
the performances at our carnival, that SJB are going to provide some 
excellent competition for the other two schools. Notes have gone home with 
students who will be competing in the Interschool Carnival. 

This Friday we are holding our Spooky Disco from 3:30pm -5:30pm. Thank you 
to the parents who have put their hand up to help out. We hope the students 
have an awesome time together. As the end of Term 2 is drawing near I 
wanted to remind everyone as part of the Townsville Catholic Education 
Remote Area Package teaching staff are entitled to two travel leave days per 
year therefore the school will be closing a day early this term, finishing on 
Thursday 26 June.  

At the moment students are completing assessments and teachers are 
finalising marks and comments for the upcoming Semester Reports. It is 
important, as it is always, that your child is at school each day so they can 
fully engage in the teaching and learning cycle. Each time they are away from 
school they miss vital learning that affects their ability to do their best in each 
of the Learning Areas. Every day at school counts. If your child is going to be 
absent please let the office know via the Compass App, email or phone call. I 
am looking forward to seeing the progress students have made over the 
Semester. 

Have a great week. 
Nicole Preitz 
Principal 
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12 June 
Sacramental Program 

Lesson 2:30-3:30 
13 June 

Assembly - Yr 5/6 
Bosco Buddies 

Parent Engagement 
Forum Meeting 9am 

School Disco 
Interschool Athletics 

Carnival 
16 June 

School Photo Day 
17-18 June 

Let’s Talk About it Visit 
19 June 

Sacramental Program 
Lesson 2:30-3:30 

20 June 
Assembly - Yr 5/6; Yr 

1/2, Johnny Bosco 
Beats 

Bosco Buddies 
23 June 

Semester Reports 
coming home 

25 June 
Sacramental Program 

Lesson 2:30-3:30 
26 June 

SJB’s Got Talent 
27 June 

Last Day of Term 2 
 
 
 



 

 
Assembly this week– Assembly is on this Friday 
and we will be presenting our Award winners for 
the week with their certificates. Due to the 
Interschool Athletics Carnival we will postpone the 
Class presentation from Year 5/6 for this week. 
Next week we will have a extra special Assembly 
with 2 class presentations and our Johnny Bosco 
Beats will also be performing. Our last Assembly 
for the Term and something not to be missed. 
Hopefully we see you all there. 
Reconciliation Week Mass  
During Reconciliation 
Week we celebrated a 
liturgy for 
Reconciliation. It was a 
wonderful celebration 
and the students 
reverence and respect 
was fantastic. 
Pentecost  
Pentecost occurs 50 days after Easter. It is the 
very last day of the Easter season. It 
is a Catholic Feast Day that 
celebrates the time the Holy Spirit 
descended upon the Apostles. The 
symbols of Pentecost are the flame, 
wind, and the dove, which 
represents the Holy Spirit. The colour 
of Pentecost is red.   
Community Outreach Program 
Our Year 5/6 students take part in our Community 
Outreach Program each term. During the term the 
students visit Collinsville/Scottville Community 
Kindy, Collinsville CWA and 
St Vincent de Paul Charity 
Store to help out and 
volunteer their time in a 
variety of ways. The 
students also help out with 
Meals on Wheels deliveries 
in the Collinsville and 
Scottville area. It is a great 
opportunity for the students 
to develop their leadership 
skills and to be of service to 
others in our community.  

 

What is a Bosco Bobby Dazzler!  
Everyday many of our students at SJB always do 
the right thing and demonstrate the SJB Way. They 
work hard in class, help others and be the best that 
they can be. To help encourage and recognise this 
we have a special award the Bosco Bobby Dazzler! 
This small award may be given to students at any 
time, by any staff member and there is no limit to 
how many a student may receive. The student who 
receives the award then takes it to the office to 
receive a ticket in a weekly draw to win an icy cup 
from the tuckshop. The winner will be announced 
on assembly each week. It is hoped that this small 
recognition helps to highlight the great behaviour 
that happens each day at SJB. Look out for these 
awards coming home with your child as it means 
they have been doing 
something great!  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Book Club is Due this Friday 13th June. 

Parent Engagement Forum 
Meetings will be held after 
Assembly this Friday 13th 

June at approx. 9am in the 
Library. All parents are 

encouraged to come along 
and  be involved in these meetings and be part 

of our hard working P/F group. We will be 
discussing the up coming Disco and other 

items. Hope to see you there. 

 
SJB Talent Show 
‘Show us your 
Talent!”  
• 2 minutes 

max. 
• Individual or 

as a group 
Prizes to be won! 
 
Please register your 
nomination with Ms. 
Wendy. 

 



 

  
  Creative Learning 

Prep  - Asher(Wk8) 

Year 1 – Asta(Wk8) 

Year 2 -  Ira (Wk8) 

Year 3 - Amalie(Wk8)                         

  

Year 4 - Beau(Wk8) 

Year 5  - Maya(Wk8) 

Year 6  - Bailey(Wk8) 

 

 Happy Birthday to ……. 
 Tarlayah 

 Zahli 

 Beau    

 

In Science, Year 3/4 have been learning all about the Sun, Earth, 
and Moon! We have explored how the Earth orbits the Sun, how 
the Moon moves around the Earth, and what causes day, night, 
and the seasons. Students have 
been curious and full of 
questions as we discover how 
these three space buddies work 
together in our solar system.    

Included in this newsletter–  School Photos Reminder; Sickness/Illness Exclusions 



 

 
 
 


